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MEMORANDUM

TO: Cale Curtis, City Manager
VIA: Michael Palma, Chief of Police
FROM: Kevin Stransky, Major
DATE: March 13, 2025
SUBJECT: Discussion Information Regarding School Zone Speed Camera Programs

The following information is being provided for further discussion, as an update to the July 3, 2024
commission meeting, regarding the implementation of a School Zone Speed Camera Program. The
information contained will display both a positive and negative outlook on this program from two
areas that are both operational with this program.

On March 6, 2025, an inquiry was sent out to all Broward agencies seeking information on their
use of School Speed Zone Camera Programs. Below is the one response received, from
Hollywood, who is the only city in Broward County with their program operational. Other cities
such as Coconut Creek, Plantation, Ft Lauderdale, Davie, Lauderhill are still in the information
gathering, RFP or permitting phase of their programs.

Response from Hollywood Police Technology Manager:

We currently have 11 sites up and running. 9 of them have 2 cameras each (for each direction)
and 2 are only 1 direction of enforcement (1 because it's on the jurisdictional line, the other is a
one-way street). We have 7 more sites (2 cameras each) that are about to go online this week.
We also have another 7 in the permitting stage, which is taking a little longer because they are
on state and roads, the state and county each have their own requirements we have to work
around. After that, we have 3 more sites we're tentatively looking at as well.

We are also able to access and use the separate Flock cameras that BLS installed on all the
speed camera poles, and they run 24/7. But the Flock ALPRs are not connected the to speed
camera system in any way, in order to maintain compliance with the F'SS speed camera
requirement that they can't be used for surveillance.

The effectiveness has been incredible. First, we gathered pre-installation speed statistics, then
we sent out flyers with all the students at the schools, and did a media campaign, and informed
all the parents via the schools' robocall system, and afier installing the systems, we did the first
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30 days (as per FSS) issuing only warning notices mailed to the owners. After all that, we
tracked the stats at the end of the warning period. On our first 5 locations, from pre-install stats
to the day before even a single violation was issued, we saw Jjust over an average 91% reduction
in speeding. We were all amazed and happy.

Regarding profit, we are in a unique situation. Most agencies use a profit-sharing model, which
generates profit to the agency more quickly, but also shares more with the vendor over time. We
did a per violation pay system, which takes longer to create positive income, but has the
potential for larger amounts later on. Because of this, we had zero profit for the first couple
months. I believe we did about $50k this month, and we expect that to continue to increase. 4 lot
of people take well over a month to pay, so delayed the income side of things in the beginning,
but once the system has been up for 6 months of so, well be getting payments from last week, last
month, and several months ago, all rolling in at different times on an ongoing basis.

It was also learned that on March 6™, Manatee County Commissioners voted to end their School
Speed Zone Camera Program after approximately 7 months of being operational. The program,
implemented in August, led to outcry from residents who received tickets while school zone
lights were off.

The following is from the Manatee County web site
www.mymanatee.org/news_events/what__s_new/commissioners_end_school_speed_zone_cam
era_program.

MANATEE COUNTY, FL (March 4, 2025) — The Manatee Board of County Commissioners
(BOCC) voted to discontinue the School Speed Zone Camera Program, effective 12:01 a.m.
Thursday, March 6.

The decision was made during the Board's Tuesday meeting following a 5-2 vote, with District 3
Commissioner Tal Siddique and District 4 Commission Mike Rahn dissenting. All citations
issued through March 5 remain valid.

The program, which was approved by the BOCC in February 2024 and launched in August of
the same year, was designed to improve school zone safety.

1t was established following the passage of Florida House Bill 657 in April 2023, which
authorized the use of speed detection systems to ticket drivers exceeding the school zone speed
limit by more than 10 mph. In early February 2025, the Board adjusted the program's
operational hours to be from 30 minutes before to 30 minutes after the start and end of regularly
scheduled school sessions.



A total of 55,243 Notices of Violation have been issued by the vendor for the camera program,
RedSpeed. So far, 22,292 drivers have paid the $100 fine. 4,051 violations are currently
awaiting law enforcement review, with another 45 scheduled for a hearing March 26, 2025 with
a Special Magistrate.

“We have the data,” said At-Large Commissioner Jason Bearden, pointing to the large number
of violations — and violators. “Now, let's take that data and give it to the Sheriff’s Department.”

Even though the program is concluding, Manatee County Public Safety Department continues to
urge the community to use caution while traveling through school zones, according to Public
Safety Director Jodie Fiske.

“Qur top priority is the protection of students, parents, and school staff, and we urge drivers to
Jollow posted speed limits to ensure their safety around our schools,” said Fiske. “We are
committed to ensuring our community remains safe and appreciate the continued support and
cooperation of all who contribute to this effort.”

For further articles regarding the removal of this program from Manatee C ounty, please see

www.baynews9.com/ ﬂ/tampa/news/2025/03/Oé/manatee—county-ends-school-zone-speed—
camera-program

www.fox1 3news.com/news/manatee-county-gets-rid-school-speed-zone-cameras

www.yourobserver.com/news/2025/mar/04/speed-cameras-turned-off/




City of Margate
Police Department

1> READING BACKGROUND MEMO
TO: Cale Curtis, City Manager
VIA: Michael Palma, Interim Chief of Police
FROM: Kevin Stransky, Major
DATE: May 7, 2024

SUBJECT: Photo Enforcement/ Speed Detection System Program for School Zones

On July 1, 2023 House Bill 657 was codified into law, allowing municipalities to contract with a
vendor, to place or install an automated speed detection system on a street within its jurisdiction,
if permitted by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT). The system may only be used
to enforce speed limits in school zones within thirty minutes prior to a regularly scheduled
breakfast program or school session, during the entirety of a regularly scheduled school session,
and within thirty minutes after the end of a regularly scheduled school session. All further
requirements are listed within HB 657, see attached.

Over the past several months, I began doing research into HB 657 as well as meeting with four
different companies, in an effort to gauge whether these programs may be beneficial in assisting
the City of Margate with school zone pedestrian safety. The four companies contacted were
Altumint, Red Speed, Vera Mobility and Safer Speeds, which were obtained through inquiries
with surrounding agencies, as well as contacts and internet searches for these programs and
agencies around the state.

The scope of the inquiry, with each company, was limited to our Broward County Public
Schools, (Margate Middle School, Atlantic West Elementary, Liberty Elementary and Margate
Elementary) that are located off main roadways. These studies were not to include all other
alternative/ charter schools on smaller roadways, who have minimal or no pedestrian traffic, or
are without flashing school zone lights. Each company conducted their own speed studies for all
above listed school zones, for analysis, and the results clearly showed a speeding issue in each
school zone, although each company’s number of violators in those school zones did vary, most
likely due to days of week and the methods of which they gathered data, either radar or on road
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sensors. Although the numbers varied, all studies did show they meet the statutory requirement
of showing a speeding issue in those areas, making them eligible for this program.

After the speed studies were completed, I met with representatives from each, either in person or
via Zoom. A series of questions were presented to and discussed with each company, those
questions were as follows:

1. Is there any upfront cost to the city to begin service?
- Zero upfront cost to city across all companies

2. How long before the program is fully operational once contract signed by city
commission?
- Generally, 60-90 days once permits are approved for installation.

3. How long is the standard contract with your company and is there a termination clause?
What is the cost associated with terminating the contract for convenience?
- Standard contract across all companies is 5 years- Termination and the cost
associated with termination varies by company, which should be discussed with each
during a future presentation to City Commissioners.

4. Does the company provide all signage for school zones where a camera is in use as well
as offering public education about the program?
- Yes. As listed in HB 657, each company does a 30 day public awareness campaign as
well a warning period once the system goes operational. All signage is also provided
and installed by the company.

5. What are the program fees and fee structure once program goes live?

- HBG57 establishes a $100 penalty for a violation ( 360 to the City, $20 to State, $12
to local school board, $5 for Crossing Guard Program, $3 to FDLE) Out of the $60
the city receives, a portion, generally 818-$22 will go to company who holds
contract. The fee to the company should be negotiated prior to contract, as well as fee
structure.

6. What is the warranty on all equipment issued to the City; and when is the city responsible
for replacement?
- Companies cover faulty equipment. The city is responsible for negligence resulting in
damage. In the event of a traffic crash, the companies will repair or install new
cameras and seek reimbursement via driver insurance policies.



. Since the City is only looking to install cameras at our four public schools, does your

company offer any mobile or portable type camera that could be used at other schools,

without permanently installed cameras, as needed on a case by case basis?

- This varies by company. Some do not offer, others offer a version of a portable such
as a trailer or handheld device.

. Do all violations need to be reviewed and approved by a designee from the police

department prior to being issued? Does this need to be a sworn officer?

- Yes. Every violation captured and sent to the queue needs to be reviewed and
accepted or dismissed, however, it does not need to be a sworn officer.

. If a violation transitions to a Uniform Traffic Citation (UTC), which requires it be sent

certified mail, who pays for the certified mail?

- All companies send the certified mail, the cost varies between companies which
should be negotiated prior to signing contract.

10. Are violation dismissals at our discretion or do they need to be approved by your

company as well?
- We are able to dismiss violations without company approval.

11. Do these camera systems integrate with our current automated license plate reader

(ALPR) cameras around the city?

- The cameras will integrate with our current Flock cameras. However it does vary
between companies, based on attorney interpretation of the law, whether the same
speed camera can be used in conjunction with Flock or if an additional camera
should be placed on a separate pole. All companies will provide additional Flock
cameras for each location, some at no cost, some at an additional cost. I recommend
our City Attorney decide if the speed camera can be used for Flock purposes or if a
separate camera would need to be installed.

12. Do the camera systems integrate with the flashing school zone lights to ensure the lights

are functioning properly before capturing violations?

- The program operates in conjunction with the annual Broward County School
Calendar. The system does not integrate directly with the lights. If they lights are
malfunctioning for that time period, we would notify the company that the lights were
inoperable and all violations would be dismissed.

13. Do you ever offshore any part of your processing for any US based client to any foreign

country?



- All companies are U.S. based as well as having a 3" party payment processing.

14. Are monthly production statistics on the program provided to the city or available upon
request?
- HB 657 requires annual reporting by counties and municipalities that implement
speed detection system program in school zones. These reports are all generated and
provided by each company; and will also provide monthly statistics on the program.

Overall, all of these companies are governed by what is outlined in HB 657, and all companies
are offering near identical speed detection services to municipalities. The variation between the
companies is with the terms and fees associated with each contract which can be negotiated.
While $1 or $2 per violation may seem trivial, when compounded across hundreds if not
thousands of violations per month, this will mean a lot of potentially lost revenue for the City
over the term of a five-year contract. Also, incidental costs such as sending a UTC certified
mail, or if the city is charged for not reviewing a violation in a timely manner, can all add up to
be very costly for the city over the term of the contract. I recommend, whichever company is
chosen, that all potential costs to the City be outlined in the contract as well as fees associated
with an early termination of the contract.

If the city intends on entering into this program, the first step should be to create and enact an
ordinance allowing the use of this program. The ordinance must be enacted prior to the system
going live, so doing this prior to signing a contract will allow the program to begin once installed
by vendor. Ihave enclosed three ordinances from other cities for reference. Although the
intention is to place these cameras in the school zones of our four main public schools, the
ordinance should be written to encompass all schools within the City in case a portable camera
option is chosen.

As we move forward with the program, I strongly urge that a full time position be added to the
police department, possibly a Community Service Aide (CSA), to handle all aspects of this
program from violation review, to potential court appearances. This program will be very
similar to the red light camera program from the past, which was very time intensive for those
responsible to review violations. While our current staff, either the Police Traffic Unit or CSA’s
would be able to accommodate the inception of this program, they cannot be tasked with this for
the long term, as it will be extremely burdensome to handle along with their normal daily
assigned duties. I believe that the potential revenue for the city, as seen in the studies from each
company, will have no issue with the staffing of a full time person to this program.



In closing, HB 657 became law on July 1, 2023, less than a year ago. The State of Florida has
taken steps on this program, to ensure all counties and municipalities have a clear standard to
follow. I believe there is potential for legal challenges similar to the red light camera program.
We won’t know how far these legal challenges may go or how long they will take, as this
program is generally new to the state. The majority of counties and municipalities are still not
fully operational with their programs. 1 do believe this program will work the way it is intended,
to slow drivers down around schools and children, as well as provide potentially substantial
revenue to the City. I do suggest that we choose a company with the least possible risk, in the
event the city decides to terminate the contract early, regardless of cause.



